                                         BRIEFING NOTE

    PRESENTATION ON COMMUNICATIONS AND MARKETING

1. Members of the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee at their last meeting received a presentation by the Head of Marketing and Communications on the future of the City Council’s marketing.

2. Members of Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee welcome in principle the suggested way forward but feel greater clarity and evidence needs to be provided in the following areas to enable them to support fully the issues raised. These areas are as follows;

· Clear understanding of how the £600k (Corporate Marketing £500k and Visitor Marketing £100k) will be financed,

· What period of time is seen as the short to medium term in respect of the above funding,
· What level of funding is anticipated beyond the short to medium term and how will this be financed,
· How many of the proposed 45 FTE are new posts,
· How is the proposed structure to be managed 
· Whilst the FTE proposals represent 1% of the total City Council workforce compared to 3% in the private sector, how does this compare with other similar sized public sector organisations,
· What are the views of the directorates, staff about the suggestions being made, also have customer/stakeholder views been sought
· What if any key performance measures have been developed/considered for this area of service
· Has any consideration been given yet if the proposals are agreed how long will it take to implement  
3. It is anticipated the points outlined will be covered in the presentation to Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee.

